KURE BEACH TOWN COUNCIL

PUBLIC HEARING
February 13, 2007, 8:30pm

MINUTES

A Public Hearing for the Town of Kure Beach was held at Town Hall at 8:30 pm on
February 13, 2007. A quorum was present.

Purpose of the hearing was to consider a text amendment to Chapter 15 of the Town
Code of Ordinances changing the phrase “five copies of plats” to “sufficient number of
copies of plats”. Notice of the hearing was advertised on January 27, 2007 and February
1, 2007 and posted at Town Hall on January 27", 2007 as per NC General Statute 160A-
364.

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT:

Mayor Tim Fuller
Mayor Pro Tem Mac Montgomery
Commissioner Jim Dugan
Commissioner Bill Ufferman
Commissioner Dean Lambeth
STAFF PRESENT:

Building Inspector John Batson
Town Clerk Nancy Avery

Town Attorney A.A. Canoutas was in attendance.
Mayor Fuller called the public hearing to order at 8:30pm.

Public Comments:
No one appeared to address the council.

Commissioner comments:

Commissioner Lambeth stated that the because the ordinance limits the number of copies
provided, staff time and resources are wasted having to make extra copies which are
generally needed.




Mayor Fuller asked where the required number of copies would be stated. Inspector
Batson replied it would be handled as an internal procedure process.

ACTION: Commissioner Dugan MADE THE MOTION to adjourn the meeting at
8:40pm. Commissioner Lambeth seconded the motion. THE VOTE OF APPROVAL
WAS UNANJMOUS.

“T=Flleg

Tim Fuller, Mayor

ATTEST: \:\cu\m)

7, W
¢/ \)
' Wi ®

Nancy\Avery,QTown Cler&




